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CALL TO ORDER and INTRODUCTIONS: President Patty (Gould St. Aubin) Dzuik called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm in the Itasca County Courthouse. A quorum was present with 11 out of 15 paid member lake associations being represented.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Minutes of  February 27, 2019 were corrected and approved.  Linda S./Bill G. MCU
TREASURER’S REPORT: There is $1925.17 in checking. Payment of $250 was made to SWCD to sponsor April 17 LSP Summit. Motion to accept treasurer’s report Leroy J./Harold G. MCU
A budget was proposed. After discussion, motion was made to accept as a suggested spending plan. C. McLynn/Steph Kessler. MCU

FEATURED SPEAKER

Andy Arens, SWCD, handed out the Water Plan Update to guide county actions through March 2022. Water Plan Implementation Committee members are Harold Goetzman and Tom Nelson. Andy explained that a new management model is being considered: One Watershed, One Plan. Itasca County would work with other counties for each watershed instead of one county plan which covers six watersheds. 

He, also, mentioned that MN Power has to renew its permit with Minnesota Pollution Control Agency MPCA to hold back water at Pokegama and Prairie Lake dams. Public comment period has ended. 

OLD BUSINESS
1. Bill Grantges, AIS coordinator for Itasca County, reported on the Five Star Initiative that was presented today at the Summit for Lakeshore Providers. He and John Davis encouraged property owners to ask their own dock haulers and others who may work in the water with equipment to become, at least, CERTIFIED with DNR and then go above and beyond to become a Five Star rated LSP. LA’s would promote those who are both certified and 5 Star rated. 

Current list of  Five Star LSPs include JJ’s Barge Service, Grand Rapids Marine, Chad Schumacher/Deer Point Storage, Matt Almquist/Outpost 38, Thousand Lakes Dock and Lift. http://www.bit.ly/FiveStarLSPs
A complete packet of Bill’s reports is available electronically. These include CAP grant application form, list of current infested waters and other valuable AIS prevention info. https://www.ItascaAIS.Info or Coordinator@ItascaAIS.Info
Contact state legislators in support of ongoing AIS funding: Sen Dave Tomassoni, Rep. Julie Sandstede, Sen. Justin Eichorn, Rep. Sandy Layman, Sen. Carrie Ruud, Rep. John Persell

IF YOU SUSPECT AIS, REPORT ASAP to RICH REZANKA 218-328-8821 or BILL GRANTGES 218-256-4243
2. Newsletter was discussed. Bill and Stephanie will work with Jana Albers to produce an electronic newsletter. A mailing may be considered in the future.  

3. Planning Commission ordinance review will be Wed, May 8 at 9 am and may include changes regarding chickens and goats, septic compliance, road setbacks, bathrooms in guest houses, VRBO changes. More opportunities upcoming.
4. MN COLA membership renewal: Motion made to auto renew both MNCOLA and MLRA membership total $300 unless revoked. Bill G/Tom N. MCU

NEW BUSINESS
Annual meeting will be Wed. July 17 at Marcell Town Hall. Steph K./Harold G. Motion carried. One nay vote on location.
Election of officers: Terms expire at the annual meeting for Catherine McLynn secretary and Helen Adamson, Treasurer. Harold Goetzman will act as nominating committee to contact each to see if willing to continue for another term and/or seek others.  

Featured speakers/panel: Catherine will contact Comm. Davin Tinquist, Planning Commission member Dan Butterfield and Environmental Services Director Dan Swenson to discuss proposed zoning ordinance changes.

Other commissioners and PC members will be invited. C.McLynn/Tom N. MCU

RMB lab reports: MPCA website has data on each lake. LA’s should check to be sure it is up to date. More info 218-845-1465.
ASSOCIATION ACTIVITIES AND REPORTS
John Davis, Deer Lake Assn: Property owners are encouraged to volunteer for septic inspections. County is working on a no interest loan program to help with replacement costs. 

Michelle and Denise, Shallow/Sand Lake Assn: Listening and learning to bring back to members especially AIS info.

Linda Skallman and Pat Davis, Greater Pokegama Lake Assn: One fish house still on lake! .

Helen Ahlbrecht, King Lake Assn. annual meeting will be Memorial Weekend. 
Jim Olijinek, Wabana Chain of Lakes Assn: Township ordinance is still in place, NOT rescinded. 

Bill and Deb Hagenbuck, Siseebakwet/Sugar Lake Assn are working with Sugar Lake Lodge to have decon unit onsite.  

Cec Riedman, Turtle Lake Assn working on various AIS initiatives. 
Steph Kessler, Johnson Lake Assn. is working on newsletter. 

Harold Goetzman, Jessie Lake Assn. will do Hwy clean up first week in May. 

Ron Guggisberg, Swan Lake, reports concerns with balloon debris expected from various summer celebrations.  

Tom Nelson, MNCOLA and MLRA will have joint meeting on June 17 and 18 in Walker casino. Everyone welcome!
LeRoy Johnson, Suomi Area Lakes Assn will have Hwy clean up in May.

Andy Arens, SWCD announced that grant was awarded for King Lake weir to control lake level in spite of beavers. 

 PLANT SALE orders are due this Friday for sale in May. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm. Next meeting is third Wed. June 19 at 7 pm in Courthouse.
Respectfully submitted,
Catherine McLynn, Secretary

